
PUBLIC NOTICE 

CITY OF CUPERTINO 

PROPOSED 2008-09 SUBSTANTIAL ANNUAL PLAN AMENDENT  TO AWARD 

$105,000 IN COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) FUNDS 

APPROPRIATED BY THE AMERICAN RECOVERY AND REINVESTMENT ACT 

(ARRA) 
 

The City of Cupertino is seeking public comment on the proposed amendment to the City’s 

2008-09 Annual Plan.  The City has been notified by the Department of Housing and Urban 

Development (HUD) that it will receive a supplemental allocation of $105,000 in CDBG funds 

as a result of the passage of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA).  The City’s 

Annual Plan describes how the City Plans to use the allocation of supplemental ARRA funding.  

Initial guidance from HUD indicated that these supplemental CDBG funds are to be used by the 

City in a manner consistent with the needs identified in the City’s adopted five year Consolidated 

Plan. The current Consolidated Plan was adopted in March 2006 and is in effect through June 

2010.  The Consolidated Plan is available for review from the City of Cupertino Community 

Development Department, Housing Division at the address below. The City of Cupertino plans 

to allocate its supplemental ARRA CDBG funds towards energy conservation efforts in 

rehabilitation. Copies of the proposed amendment to the 2008-09 Annual Plan are available for 

public review at the following location: City of Cupertino Community Development Department, 

10300 Torre Avenue, Cupertino, CA  95014; Cupertino Public Library, 10800 Torre Avenue, 

Cupertino, CA 95014. Citizens and groups are encouraged to submit written or verbal comments 

regarding the proposed amendment to the Annual Plan during the public comment period.  The 

public comment period begins with the publication of this notice and ends after no less than 

seven days. Public comments received at the public hearing on June 2, 2009, or during the seven 

day public comment period will be considered for incorporation into the amended Annual Plan 

document. The City Council will hold a public hearing to receive public comment and to 

consider adopting the amended 2008-09 Annual Plan during a regularly scheduled meeting at 

6:45 p.m. on Tuesday, June 2, 2009 in the Community Hall at Cupertino City Hall, 10300 Torre 

Avenue, Cupertino, CA  95014.  All interested parties are invited and encouraged to attend the 

June 2, 2009 public hearing. Persons needing special assistance under the Americans with 

Disabilities Act should call at least 48 hours prior to the public meetings to ensure their needs 

can be appropriately accommodated. Comments should be sent in writing to the City of 

Cupertino Housing Division, Community Development Department at 10300 Torre Avenue, 

Cupertino, CA  95014 or by phone at (408)777-3251.  For TDD users, please call the California 

Relay Service TDD three digit access number 7-1-1 or by calling (800)735-2929. 
  

/KIMBERLY SMITH/ 
CITY CLERK  
PUBLISH 5/20/09 


